Mr. F. L. Schlagle Chairman for Navy Day Kansas City 16, Kansas

Dear Chairman Schlagle:

In your letter of August 23 you asked that I reply to you communication by return mail. On August 25 I wrote you saying that I would be happy to accept the chairmanship for the Classification Clubs of the state.

Your reply of September 21, nearly a month thereafter, leaves me with but little time to do this job. I had in mind asking the cooperation of the various district governors of the Kansas Classification Clubs to notify the respective presidents of the observance of Navy Day on October 27. By using the governor's monthly letter to the presidents this could have been done with little cost in the way of postage. Perhaps it is not yet too late.

In my September Governor a presidents in District 123 I mentioned Navy Day. I am sending you a copy of my letter for your inspection. I waited for your confirmation but was afraid that it would not get to our clubs in time unless I took it for granted.

You are in a better position to give me this information than I am to get it. Will you kindly furnish me with the names of the Classification Clubs that operate in this state. I am thinking of Rotary, Kiwanis, Lyons, and Cooperative Clubs. I know there are others and I would appreciate this information at your early convenience.

You mentioned my need of the list of county chairmans which you will send me. My idea of notifying and enlistment was somewhat different. Will you please explain to me your idea of organization or notification. I am just a little "foggy" on this.

Yours very sincerely,

District Governor of Rotary